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Minutes of Committee Meeting held on
                 9th January 2013 at 11 Lincoln Close
Those Present:  
Neville, Eileen, Chris, Joyce, Ray, Sandra, Shirley & Barbara
Meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

1.
Apologies:
Will 
2.
Minutes of the AGM  held on 7th March 2012


The Minutes were proposed correct by Neville and seconded by Ray.

3.
No matters arising from those Minutes.

4.
The AGM will be held on 14h March 2013 at 7.30pm
5.
Show Schedule.
Woolston Show is expected to be on the 1st September 2013.  Judging will commence from 11am.
Complaints were received last year re the confectionery section.

· The cupcakes shown were heavily disfigured during the judging process and were only judged on taste.
· The fruit cake was deemed not cooked in the middle when the cake was not cut in the middle.

· The fruit cake was only given a third when it was the only one shown, this is insulting & doesn’t encourage people to enter in subsequent years.

· The comments written by the judge were derogatory & critical instead of constructive & helpful.

· Emails had been received requesting more specific instructions about the sponge category.  They asked for it to be stipulated what size tin should be used & what filling.

After a long discussion it was decided that a note would be added to the schedule under the confectionery section stating:  “During Judging cakes will be cut into”.

It was agreed that it is the responsibility of the stewards to guide the judges to make “constructive” remarks and when a cake is cut into they do it selectively i.e. the bottom or the side of the cake and not destroy it by being heavy handed, as these exhibits do have to be viewed by the public and maybe given to the auction at the end of the show.  The Steward should also ensure the judge is aware that the Cupcakes should be judged on decoration and then taste.
The committee thought the rules regarding the sponge shouldn’t be changed as this might deter competitors who didn’t have the correct sized tin etc.
Due to the number of entries in the Children’s category, it was decided to merge the two age ranges and have one age range of ‘All Ages Up to and Including 10’.  Sandra suggested that the age of the child should be shown so it could be taken into consideration at judging.  The rest of the committee disagreed with this and thought it would make judging too difficult.  Class 66 will now be ‘Any plant grown from seed’ and Class 67 will now be ‘Any photograph’, the size as per the Photography category.
Class 61 in the Photography category will be ‘Weather’ this  year.
6. Any Other Business
The date for the Show is expected to be the 1st September 2013
The Plant sale is expected to be on the 4th May 2013
The A.G.M. will be on the14th March 2013

Sandra asked if any progress had been made to find a cheaper insurance as BLAA seemed to have very favourable rates from their insurer. In Wills absence no one could answer her question.

Chris to start printing membership cards with the above dates.

Wine for the AGM to be organised by Neville

Cheese and all other bits & pieces by Joyce and Sandra

All of the committee to contribute to the raffle 

Meeting ended at 21:00hrs
Secretary: Chris Ratcliffe, 11 Lincoln Close, Woolston, Warrington, WA1 4LU


